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Report of the Executive Committee

January, 2011

Ladies and Gentlemen:

The Executive Committee had many tasks related to FCC matters in the first half of 2010, and the second half of the year was no different. Filings in the following proceedings were reviewed and approved by the Executive meeting since the July Board meeting. These items will be discussed in the General Counsel’s report, so I will not do that here.

· ReconRobotics Petition to Deny applications [ODV:19247]

· Reply to Opposition to Petitions to Deny [regarding ReconRobotics applications] [ODV:19334]

· WT Docket No. 10-119 – Review of Part 97 Personal Radio Services Rules [ODV:19337]

· Petition For Clarification Or Partial Reconsideration, Report & Order FCC 10-82, Wireless Communications Services in the 2300 MHz Band [ODV:19331]

· Series of BPL filings in late 2010 [ODV:19522]
· MotoTRBO TDMA request for interpretation letter to Mobility Division (see General Counsel’s report)
· Petition for Partial Reconsideration in WT Docket 09-209, Vanity Call Signs [ODV:19570]
The committee met in person in St. Louis on October 23 and held a conference call meeting to select 2011 Strategic Plan goals on September 13.
On behalf of the EC, Director Frenaye contacted Directors for your input on the concept of electronic voting in ARRL elections. The issues that were brought out will be reviewed and the 2011 Executive Committee will develop a presentation addressing these issues so that the Board can have the necessary information to decide in July about going forward with electronic voting.
A member of the EC asked about the electronic recording of Board and committee meetings. I requested the General Counsel to prepare a memorandum of law for the EC, so we could determine if our practices conform to the law and give adequate guidance to people who chair meetings and prepare the meeting Minutes. This memorandum was distributed to the Board along with ODV:19470, the report of the General Counsel to the Executive Committee. On the basis of the memorandum, it appeared to the EC that not all of our practices were in line with present-day law, especially regarding recording of conversations involving Staff. 
The EC tasked Dave Sumner, Chris Imlay, and me to draft a policy to be recommended to the Board. This policy statement appears as Appendix A to this report. Adoption of this policy would bring the League’s practices into conformity with Connecticut law. As Connecticut law is one of the more restrictive in the country, by following a policy that is acceptable in Connecticut we will not run afoul of the law in other states where a committee meeting might be held.
May I emphasize that this policy is not being recommended out of paranoia about leaks or to make life difficult for people who chair meetings and prepare Minutes. The simple fact is that there are laws which we must obey. You may have noticed that the Call for the Board meeting included a notice that the meeting will be electronically recorded. We have not given such notice in the past but will do so in the future.

I would like to thank the members of the 2010 Executive Committee for their attention to a demanding agenda and for their active engagement in discussion of the subjects which it was our responsibility to consider. 
Respectfully submitted,

Kay Craigie N3KN

President

